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October 22, 2021 

 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 

Secretary to the Commission 

New York State Public Service Commission 

Empire State Plaza, Agency Building 3  

Albany, New York 12223-1350 

 

RE:  Rider AB - Smart Home Rate 

 

Dear Secretary Phillips:  

 

 Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc. (the “Company”) is filing with 

the Public Service Commission (the “Commission”) amendments to its Schedule for Electricity 

Service, P.S.C. No. 10 – Electricity (the “Electric Tariff”) applicable to its customers in the City 

of New York and the County of Westchester.  The revised Tariff Leaves, which are identified 

below, are filed to become effective on March 1, 2022: 

   

Leaf No. Revision No. Superseding Revision No. 

327.12 2 1 

327.14 4 3 

327.16 4 3 

327.17 2 1 

327.18 2 1 

330.1 6 5 

 

Tariff Changes Proposed 

 

 The Company is proposing changes to Rider AB – Smart Home Rate to conform to the 

changes described in the Company and Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc’s. Implementation Plan 

Update for its active Reforming the Energy Vision – Demonstration Project: Smart Home Rate1, 

dated October 22, 2021, in Case 14-M-0101 (the “Revised Implementation Plan”).   

 

 
1 The Company is also filing on a separate cover similar changes to the Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc., 

Schedule for Electric Service, P.S.C. No. 3 – ELECTRICITY. 
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The Company proposes the following changes to the Electric Tariff: (1) eliminate Rider 

AB Rate II, and all references related to it; (2) remove the battery storage offering and all 

references related to it; and (3) modify Rider AB Rate I to conclude on March 31, 2023.  In 

addition, the Company is clarifying that the SHR will conclude as of the Customer’s last billing 

cycle when their participation in the SHR has ended. 

   

Conclusion and Notice 

 

 The Company is filing changes to the Electric Tariff to become effective on March 1, 2022.  

The Company will provide public notice of the tariff changes in this filing by means of newspaper 

publication once a week for four consecutive weeks prior to the effective date of the proposed 

tariff changes.  Included is a proposed form of Notice of Proposed Rule Making for publication in 

the State Register pursuant to the State Administrative Procedures Act. 

 

Any questions regarding this filing can be directed to Ricky Joe at (212) 460-4995. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

/s/ 

William A. Atzl, Jr. 

Director 

Rate Engineering 

 

 Received: 10/22/2021 


